ARCADIA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING

DATE: January 28, 2020

TO: Board of Education

FROM: David Vannasdall, Superintendent

SUBJECT: NOTICE OF COMPLETION: INSTALLATION OF NEW BASEBALL

SCOREBOARD AT ARCADIA HIGH SCHOOL

PRESENTED BY:  Dierk Esseln, Assistant Superintendent, Business Services

BACKGROUND

The Board of Education authorized the administration to award a contract for the installation of a
new baseball scoreboard at Arcadia High School. The contract was awarded to NoHo
Constructors, Inc. The services have been satisfactorily completed and the administration
recommends filing Notice of Completion and making final payment.

RESOURCES REQUIRED

Bond Funds.

PREPARED BY: Tony Barrios, Director, Facilities and Operational Services
Jaime Morales, Manager, Purchasing and Risk Management
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